
RICHARDSON’S BAY REGIONAL AGENCY 
 

Thursday, December 15, 2011 
5:30 P.M. to 7:00 P.M. 

Sausalito City Council Chambers    420 Litho Street     Sausalito, CA 
 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT IS INVITED CONCERNING EACH AGENDIZED ITEM PURSUANT TO THE 
BROWN ACT.  PLEASE LIMIT YOUR COMMENTS TO THREE (3) MINUTES. 
 

 
AGENDA 

 
5:30 P.M. CALL TO ORDER - ROLL CALL 
 

1. Minutes of Sept. 21, 2011 Meeting  
 
2. Review report of Harbor Administrator  

 
3. Approval of prior expenditures for Sept. 10 – Dec. 10, 2011 

 
4. America’s Cup update 

 
5. TMDL Local Program response 

a. Approval of  Houseboat Marina Program 
 

6. Public comments invited concerning items NOT on this Agenda (3-minute limit) 
 

7. Staff comments 
 

8. Board member matters 
 
  

NEXT MEETING:  Tentatively planned for February 16, 2012.  Board members please 
review your calendars and advise Staff as to your availability. 

 
 
A COMPLETE AGENDA PACKET IS AVAILABLE FOR VIEWING ON THE RBRA WEBSITE 
http://rbra.ca.gov  , AND AT THE SAUSALITO CITY LIBRARY.  
  
TO RECEIVE AN ELECTRONIC MEETING NOTICE, PLEASE EMAIL REQUEST TO DON ALLEE AT 
dallee@co.marin.ca.us 
 
 

Marin County Community Development Agency, 3501 Civic Center Dr. Room 308, San Rafael, CA  94903 
Office 415/289-4143 Cell 415/971-3919  bprice@co.marin.ca.us 



RICHARDSON’S  BAY REGIONAL AGENCY 
MEMORANDUM 

 
December 9, 2011 
 
TO:  RBRA Board  
 
FROM: Ben Berto, RBRA Clerk 
 
SUBJECT: December meeting  
 
Board members: 
 
First, Staff wants to recognize and thank Board members for making time in their busy 
holiday schedules to fit in this meeting.  We may or may not have a full slate of 
Boardmembers, depending on backup member attendance.   
 
There are a variety of items on the Board’s agenda this meeting.  Staff reviewed 
provisions of the houseboat monitoring program with representatives of the Sausalito-
Marin City Sanitary District, and made one adjustment to the program as a result.  Staff is 
recommending the final draft version included in this packet for Board adoption as an 
element of the RBRA TMDL local program. 
 
Responses to letters on the AC34 Draft EIR were released on December 1.  Staff will be 
prepared to discuss its provisions relating to the RBRA at the hearing.  Those wishing to 
peruse the entire response documents can access them online through 
http://sfmea.sfplanning.org/2010.0493E_DEIR5pt1.pdf 
http://sfmea.sfplanning.org/2010.0493E_DEIR5pt2.pdf 
http://sfmea.sfplanning.org/2010.0493E_DEIR6.pdf 
http://sfmea.sfplanning.org/2010.0493E_DEIR7.pdf  and 
http://sfmea.sfplanning.org/2010.0493E_DEIR8.pdf.  Be forewarned that these are 
lengthy, and attempting to review them for RBRA-relevant items is challenging. 
 
Will Travis, the longtime head of BCDC, recently announced his pending retirement.  
There may be an interval before his actual retirement occurs, and an interim director has 
been announced.  Staff therefore considers discussions with BCDC to be temporarily on 
hold until the directorship issue is sorted out.     
 
As can be seen from the latest boat demolition list, the recent wind storms have exacted a 
toll and our Harbormaster has been busy. 
 
There may be a possibility for RBRA to secure some of the settlement funds arising out 
of the Cosco Busan oilspill, and Staff submitted a very time sensitive letter (attached) to 
the USDOJ concerning potential use of those funds for RBRA programs. 
 
Thanks to member agencies for their FY ’12 agency contributions – we are now current 
across the board.   
 
Season’s greetings!-* 
 




































